Retired Employees Association of Orange County (REAOC)

January 14, 2015
Regular Board Meeting

 [image: image1.png]



MINUTES

REAOC Board of Directors’ Meeting

OCERS Hearing Room

2223 Wellington Avenue, Santa Ana

Wednesday, January 14, 2015
9:30 AM  
I. Called to Order at 9:35 AM by REAOC Co-President, Doug Storm 
Present: Linda Robinson, Doug Storm, Bill Castro, Faye Watanabe, Larry Leaman, Gaylan Harris, John Iagjian and Sara Ruckle Harms. Also in attendance are Helen Lotos, Rebecca Guider, Jan Grimes, Lou Scarpino and Ilene Bárcenas, Office Manager. There is a quorum.  

Absent:  Tom Beckett, Bob Griffith 
II. Approval of Minutes 
A. November 2014 Meeting

A motion was made by Linda Robinson, seconded by Gaylan Harris to approve the November12, 2014 Annual Board Meeting minutes as amended.  Motion unanimously approved.  

B. December 2014 Annual Business Meeting

A motion was made by Larry Leaman seconded by Linda Robinson to approve the December 3, 2014 Annual Board Meeting minutes as written.  Motion unanimously approved.  

III. Treasurer’s Report

A. Review and approve Monthly Operating Report for November 2014
Bill Castro presented the Monthly Operating Report for November, 2014. No significant expenditures although the balance is increasing since we are not transferring funds to AREOC.
Motion made by Larry Leaman and seconded by Faye Watanabe to approve the Monthly Operating Report for November 2014. Motion passed unanimously.
B. Review and approve Monthly Operating Report for December 2014
Bill Castro presented the Monthly Operating Report for November, 2014.  He transferred cash from the checking account to purchase a new CD as discussed at the last meeting.
Motion made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by Linda Robinson to approve the Monthly Operating Report for December 2014. Motion passed unanimously.
C. Review and approve 4th Quarter Report for 2014

Bill Castro presented the 4th Quarter Report for 2014 and explained the expenditures and revenue for 2014.
Motion made by Larry Leaman and seconded by Faye Watanabe to approve the 4th Quarter Report for 2014. Motion passed unanimously.
IV. Website Update 

We have the pictures from the luncheon posted and in a new drop box dedicated to REAOC.  We will need input regarding pictures to choose for the website.  Once the pictures are chosen, Sara Ruckle Harms and Ilene Bárcenas will discuss with Lori Vandemeir so that it can be launched.  When we launch, we will send out an e-mail to our members as well as the other CRCEA counties.
V. Meeting Reports

A. OCERS
Sara Ruckle Harms provided a written and verbal summary of the December 15, 2014 meeting.  Roger Hilton will be the Vice-Chair for 2015.  An audit was made of the Plan Sponsors by David James of OCERS Internal Audit.  He concluded that plan sponsors financials appeared to be in good order. Earnings return of 5.78% as of November 30, 2014.  The safety positions are coming up for election.
B. CRCEA 

Mike Sloan, the Assistant President of CRCEA, has contributed significantly.  There is a new editor for their newsletter (Virginia Adams, San Bernardino County).  She welcomes articles from all 1937 counties.  They are working on the development of a new website.  The spring conference will be in April in San Bernardino at the Ayres Hotel @ a rate of $109 per person.  Lou Scarpino is searching for a speaker for the conference.

VI. Committee Reports





A. Membership
John Iagjian shared the membership report as of December 31, 2014.  We had an increase of 108 new members due to the Pacific Group Agencies open enrollment.  The last OCERS seminar had 35 attendees and seems to be increasing in numbers.
B. Board Watch

Linda Robinson reported on Board Watch.  The Board wants to address state retiree health obligations that has become a priority set by Governor Brown.  The new supervisors, Michelle Steele and Lisa Bartlett, are now on board. Linda Robinson and Doug Storm will meet with individual Board of Supervisor members or their staff including the new members in the future.  

C. Legislation
The new two-year session is now in place as of January 5, 2015.  January 30 is the last day to submit bills for introduction.  The OC Platform included the same concept that was in Mimi Walter’s bill last year (that COLAs would be put on hold until the systems are 80% funded).  On Federal bills, they passed and signed a multi-employer pension reform that allows a unilateral changing of benefits by the administrators of the programs.  The thought is this would allow the systems to be “saved”.  This was supported by both sides of the aisle as well as unions.  In advance of the meeting, Lou Scarpino sent out and discussed a summary of the Governor’s budget. It appears that the governor was again conservative with his estimate of revenues.  This summary identified how the budget will impact retiree pension issues as well as other major issues within the State.  
VII. Luncheon

The new contracts for the 2015 luncheons were sent to REAOC to be signed.  The lunch rate has been increased to $18.00 per person.  Ilene Bárcenas is arranging for the barbershop quartet to be the entertainers at the January luncheon.  The menu includes cornflake crusted chicken breasts.  
Action Items:  Helen Lotos will arrange for a speaker for the March luncheon (Mark Petracca from UCI).  Ilene Bárcenas will send an agenda for the luncheon to the Board members.
VIII. The Informer

Robin Mattocks has volunteered to work with  Helen Lotos on The Informer, and Helen hopes, after a few months' training, Robin will take on the editorship  Helen Lotos will work with her to train her regarding the responsibilities of the editor.  Helen Lotos shared the deadline and article list for the March/April 2015 Informer.  She also stated that it would be a good idea to have an article about the Board of Supervisors and share the contact information for each member.  She will do research for this article and share the draft with the REAOC Board.
Action Item:  Ilene Bárcenas will update the REAOC Roster and send a copy to all of the REAOC Board.
IX. Presidents’ Message

A. Litigation Update
· There is still no decision regarding the Class Action Lawsuit.  Michael Brown also sent an invoice for the storage charges.  In the future, we will try to scan the documents rather than keeping the hard copies.

· REAOC sent an AMICUS letter of support for Stanislaus County regarding lack of due diligence and performance by their actuarial firm.  This was sent to RESCO’s attorney, Michael Conger.  We also sent information to our members regarding serving as a Grand Juror for the Court.  
· We were asked for a copy of our logo for a retirement party.  We do not have a high resolution copy and we are not comfortable with sharing our logo.  
Action Item:  Ilene Bárcenas will send a response back to the Clerk of the Board.  
· Conflict of Interest draft that was done by Faye Watanabe was shared with Linda Robinson and Doug Storm.  This will be discussed in the February meeting.  
· There was some discussion about the 1st District election and our support for a candidate.  Sara Ruckle Harms, Linda Robinson and Doug Storm met with Lou Correa and they decided after the meeting to support his candidacy.  We sent a direct mail letter to our REAOC members who live in the 1st District.  After a discussion, it was decided to have use the AREOC letterhead and have the letter be from AREOC rather than REAOC.  Sara Ruckle Harms reached out to a political campaign expert, Gary Crummit to assist in the process.  Mr. Crummit is an accountant and very familiar with these types of filings.  We had to file with the State of California and with the Registrar of Voters as the costs for this mailer and campaign were over $1,200.  We have an official committee, “Retirees 2015”, and a State ID number.  It is important that we have someone who is knowledgeable in this area.  We may wish to consider hiring Gary Crummitt with a retainer fee in the future.
B. AON Presentation
Gaylan Harris sent a summary of the AON Presentation to all of the Board.  Linda Robinson read some of the RFI for the Health Plan Exchanges for retirees.  We have asked John Willard for information regarding the response to the RFI.  
Action Item:  Gaylan Harris will call AON to obtain a name or two for someone who may be able to assist REAOC and the retirees as discussed in the November meeting with AON.
C. Other

On January 15, 2015, Linda Robinson, Doug Storm, Sara Ruckle Harms, Rebecca Guider and Ilene Bárcenas will attend a meeting with the Council on Aging’s HICAP program.  We are going to see how we can find additional assistance for our members and other retirees.

Sara Ruckle Harms stated that we need to schedule a meeting for AREOC.  We need to have an election of officers, approve an AREOC budget and also talk about any future political involvement.  We will have the AREOC meeting on February 11, 2015 from 9:30 until 11:15.  REAOC will start at 11:30.

Action Item:  For the Council on Aging meeting on January 15, 2015 we will need packets that include the “Understanding Public Sector Retirement Basics”, health plan rates, PGA booklet, and mission/vision statements. Ilene Bárcenas will prepare these packets.
X. Executive Session called at 12:42 PM
Executive Session adjourned at 12:49 PM

During the Executive Session, there were motions made to elect Rebecca Guider as a Director of REAOC to take the place of John La Roche.  We will also have Faye Watanabe work with Jan Grimes to transition her into the position as the new REAOC Secretary.
XI. Adjournment

A motion was made by Sara Ruckle Harms, seconded by Larry Leaman, to adjourn the meeting at 1:30 PM.  Motion carried.
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